

200 Western Avenue Suite A, , Faribault, MN 55021 Phone: 507.209.2030 Fax: 507.209.1802 www.cannonvalleyspecialed.org

Executive Director Board Report

June 2025

- Our 2024-2025 school year was marked by significant achievements, culminating
 in various celebrations, including a notable graduation ceremony. During the final
 week of school, students from STEP, SUN, and ALEX had the pleasure of
 participating in a fun BINGO session led by our committed Mental Health
 Professionals. This event served as a wonderful reflection of the inclusive and
 vibrant learning environment we strive to create.
- As we prepare for the 2025-2026 school year, we are strategically focused on enhancing staff recruitment and retention, particularly in attracting highly qualified Educational Assistants.
- The Extended School Year (ESY) for all programs will take place from July 14 to 18 and from July 21 to 25. This supplemental summer program is designed based on the recommendations of individual IEP teams, with the goal of preventing significant regression in students' academic and social skills. ESY provides an opportunity for continued learning in a supportive and structured environment during the summer months.
- Our building has been actively undergoing routine painting, repairs, cleaning, and reorganization throughout June. This ensures our facilities will be well-prepared and in optimal condition for the upcoming school year. We are proud of the collaborative efforts of everyone involved.